Give To The Bloodmobile

The Collegiate

arxe be good or had, but most certainly without freedom it will never be anything but bad," Albert Camus

PUBLISHED WEEKLY

ATLANTIC CHRISTIAN COLLEGE, MARCH 3, 1972

NUMBER SIXTEEN

Up 5.58 Percent

ACC Budget Peaks \$3 Million

The Atlantic Christian College Board of Trustees, at its mid-year meeting, took action to approve tentatively a proposed operating budget in the amount of \$3,358,332, authorize an increase in student fees, authorize naming of a major college building, approve changes in faculty status, authorize the awarding of an honorary degree, approve new regulations on academic freedom and tenure, and renominate a number of persons to the college's board of

The board approved a proposed operating budget for the college in the amount of \$3,358,332, which is an increase

of \$177,512 (5.58 per cent) over the current budget. The budget is based on tentative projections of income and expenditures for the 1972-73 academic year.

The board authorized a number of changes in faculty status. It voted to accept the resignation of Mrs. Dorothy D. Eagles, associate professor of English, who expressed her desire to retire after 24 years of teaching at Atlantic Christian College. Her retirement will become effective at the end of the current academic year.

Larry Thompson, was promoted from instructor to assistant professor of health and physical education. He was

granted a one-year leave-ofabsence to pursue graduate studies toward the doctoral degree.

The resignation of Larry D. Whitlock, assistant professor of psychology, currently on leaveof-absence, was approved by the board. The board approved the return of J. Ross Albert to active status following a one-year leave-of-absence. A leave-ofabsence was granted to Dr. Roger A. Bullard for the spring semester, 1973, to release him for full-time work on the Old Testament Translating Committee of the American Bible Society.

The board authorized the awarding of an honorary Doctor of Literature (Litt.D.) degree to Samuel T. Ragan of Southern Pines, N.C., a 1936 graduate of

See BUDGET Page 4



In honor of Dr. Hamlin's dedication and service to ACC, the Greek organizations on campus recently voted to name the fountain after him Presenting the plaque to Hamlin is Kathy Lilley, president of Pan-Hellenic and Ed Harris, president of the Inter-fraternity council.

Hackney Meets With Exec. Board

The SGA Executive Board met Monday night and dealt with a number of business items.

Present at the meeting was Mr. Tom J. Hackney Jr., chairman of the Board of Trustees. Hackney, who said that this was his first visit to an Executive Board meeting answered questions posed by the Board members and student visitors. Hackney acknowledged that the recent Trustee Day was a very beneficial experience for himself and for the other participating trustee members. He encouraged similar days in future years and suggested that they be held every other year. On the naming of the Hamlin Student Center, Hackney said that he felt as did the Board of Trustees, that Dr. Hamlin was very deserving of the honor.

Hackney reported that at the recent Trustee meeting a threeman committee composed of Judge Morris, Dr. Hartsock and Vance T. Forbes was appointed to look into the possibilities of giving voting status to the student, alumni and faculty representatives on the Board of Trustees. Hopefully, said Hackney, action regarding this will take place at the May meeting of Trustees.

In other areas of business, the Executive Board approved \$550 to send two delegates and Dean Whitehurst to the annual SUSGA convention to be held this year in Miami. Baucom stated that he and Robert Cayton would probably attend. When questioned by Robbie Steen and Ed Harris as to why he was going since he wouldn't be here next year and that the school wouldn't reap any benefits from his attendance, Baucom stated that he wants to go because he went last year and that he knows "what's going on." No delegates to the convention were approved by the Board.

Robbie Steen, this year's chairman of the ACC delegation to N.C. Student Legislature presented his list of delegates to the Board. Slated to go to this year's meeting are: Bob Baucom, Robbie Steen, Jim Abbott, John McDaniel, Margie Thorpe, Tom Kawana, Nancy Livermon, Phi Hurd and Craig Rowan. This year's meeting will be held March 15-18 in Raleigh

Trustee Report

During the recent trustees meeting, the trustees requested that Dr. Wenger provide the Collegiate with a copy of his report to the trustees so that we might examine it and report items of interest to the students. The four-page report deals with various items such as: the Intercollegiate Athletic Program, Campus Security, Wage-Price Freeze, Dorm rooms for Nursing students, Carpeting of Hines Hall and Admin. building, parking, and the library annex.

In the area of athletics Wenger noted that the Ad Hoc Committee investigating athletics recommended that soccer be added to our existing intercollegiate program.

In regards to campus security, Wenger reports that the Pinkerton agency is currently providing security personnel which streghthen campus security during night hours. Also, the Wilson City Manager has placed the College parkings lots on the patrol beat of police cruisers.

One major upcoming expenditure for the College according to Wenger's report will be a \$22,000 project of carpeting Hines Hall and the Administration Building. "One of the greatest benefits," Wenger sated "will be sound control which represents a substantial problem in the classroom area of Hines Hall." The carpet has been ordered for installation.

The crowded Hardy library will have its load eased when some of the infrequently used volumes such as th Discipliana collection are moved into a vacant house across the street from the library. authorization to purchase the house was given by the Executive Committee of the Trustees on Nov. 12, 1971.

Admin, Council Makes Changes

The Administrative Council met Friday, Feb. 25 and approved a number of changes concerning on and off campus housing according to Dr. Arthur D. Wenger, president of Atlantic Christian College.

Perhaps the major change of the meeting dealt with all students being able to live off are full to capacity. This includes male and female students, freshman and senior students.

Other changes approved by the Council concerned freshmen hours for women. Curfew hours were extended to 10 p.m. on Mon., Tues., Wed., and Thursday nights and to midnight on Fri., Sat., and Sunday. Freshmen women will also be allowed to receive blanket permission.

In the area of off campus visitation, the Council said that parental permission will no longer be required for female students to visit in off campus bachelor apartments.

These changes will be printed in next year's student handbook and college catalogue. The changes will not go into effect until the 1972-73 school year.

Greeks Honor C. H. Hamlin "Given to Atlantic Chrisian

College In Appreciation to Dr. C. H. Hamlin For His Many Years of Service and Dedication to This Institution by the Following Green Organizations: Alpha Sigma Phi, Delta Sigma Phi, Sigma Phi Epsilon, Sigma Pi, Delta Zeta, Phi Mu and Sigma Sigma Sigma, 1968-71.

This was the inscription

campus when the dormitories Irvine Prints At Saks

Norbert W. Irvine, assistant professor of art at Atlantic Christian College, is currently having a one-man show of silk screen prints at Saks Fifth Avenue, in Washington, D.C. Saks has recently added a new group of Irvine's prints to their permanent collection.

Garfinkel's of Washington, D.C., has recently commissioned Irvine to do an edition of two prints for them. The prints will be exhibited in their various stores.

Irvine has recently been invited by Naz-Dar Corporation of Chicago, to participate in a National Invitational Silk Screen Print Show.

engraved on a plaque recently placed at the fountain in front of the newly named Hamilin Student Center. The plaque was given by the seven Greek organizations on campus during

ceremonies early this week. Several years ago the Interfraternity Council and Pan-Hellenic Council appropriated over \$2,000 to construct a fountain and walkway in front of the student center which was then under construction. The fountain, which was constructed out of rejected corners from the top of the cafeteria, was unnamed until January of this year when the Greeks voted to name it in honor of Dr. Hamlin who has been affiliated with Atlantic Christian College for over 47

The presentation of the plaque took place just a few days after the Trustees voted to name the student center building after Hamlin, consequently the entire student center area will serve as a memorial to one of ACC's oldest and most colorful

Ragan To Get Degree

Samule Talmadge Ragan of Southern Pines, N. C., will be awarded the honorary Docotr of Literature (Litt. D.) degree by Atlantic Christian College at its spring commencement to be held Friday, May 26, 1972. The announcement was made by the Atlantic Christian College Board of Trustees at its mid-year meeting held here on Feb. 23.

Ragan is a 1936 graduate of Atlantic Christian College with a major in English. As a professional journalist, he has been associated newspapers in Robbins, Concord, Goldsboro, Wilmington, Jacksonville, Raleigh, Southern Pines and San Antonio, Texas.

While with the News and Observer in Raleigh, he served successively as state editor, managing editor and executive news editor. In 1968 he became

Dakota, will present a concert at First Baptist Church of Wilson, March 7 at 8 p.m. The concert sponsored by the Concert and Lecture Committee of the College is open to the students. There is no admission charge.



See RAGAN Page 4